
Klyne Postnikoff (the “Respondent”) 

The Respondent was alleged to have acted inappropriately and breached a term or condition of his 
licence by making an inappropriate comment to a fellow female student. On February 18, 2022, the 
Respondent admitted to the allegations and resolved the disciplinary matter by way of an agreement 
with the Emergency Medical Assistants Licensing Board (the “Board”). The Respondent’s student licence 
was suspended and before the licence could be reinstated, the Respondent was required to successfully 
complete a sexual harassment prevention course, pre-approved by the Board, within 60 days of 
February 18, 2022, complete an essay within 30 days of completing the course addressing what the 
Respondent learned in the course and how it applies to the incident in issue to the satisfaction of the 
Board, and attend a meeting with a Branch-appointed resource person within 30 days of completing the 
Board-approved essay. 

Respondent has completed all requirements of the ADR as of September 27, 2022 and all conditions 
have been removed from their licence.


